
Shutesbury Board of Health
June 9, 2025, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, board 
members.

Actions taken:

Minutes of previous meeting approved.

54 Baker Road, Sirius Community, ZR-12: DWCP repair approved. 2025-0601

Board voted unanimously to authorize Cat to issue septic system permits without waiting for a 
meeting if she deems it necessary.

Board voted unanimously to provide no more than $200 from our FY26 budget to subsidize 
Sarah Fiske’s travel to the public health conference in DC.

Arleen will verify that Morse Hill camp has complied with two last certification requirements, 
completing the inspection done by Claudia.

Discussion:

Effects of Claudia’s resignation; need for health agent services can at least partially be met by 
the collaborative; potential dissolution of the district and creation of a new entity within the 
collaborative to provide these services.  The district has been unable to meet since the news of 
the resignation. There is also much uncertainty about future funding for public health.

Adjourn 7:35


